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The KZN Department of Health is to embark on a process to refurbish a nursery at the RK Khan 
Hospital.  

This is part of the Department’s on-going infrastructure renewal. All babies that are currently admitted 
at this institution will be repatriated to McCord Hospital to ensure that service delivery is not 
compromised while the work continues.  
 
All mothers that are due for delivery and are transported by ambulance will be transported to other 
hospitals within Durban for delivery, pending the completion of the refurbishment of the nursery at RK 
Khan Hospital. 
 
Walk-in mothers will still deliver their babies at RK Khan Hospital and if babies require admission they 
will be transferred to McCord Hospital and other surrounding hospitals within Durban. 
 
ENDS 
 
Issued by: KZN Department of Health. 
 
  

 
 


